Iftar Dinner at the Sheperd of the Hills Lutheran Church

On Sunday August 26th the IDC had a Iftar dinner (breaking of fast) that was held at the
Sheperd of the Hills Lutheran Church in Sparta, NJ. Everyone enjoyed delicious food as well as
sharing their faiths with each other. There were songs sung that reminded us all about God’s
amazing love for us, people bonded and had a great time. It was a wonderful evening.

Lynn Webb, Pastoral Assistant said. "Our church greeted our friends from IDC to break the fast
during Ramadan known as an Iftar dinner. The food was delicious and we shared our faith with
each other. Our nursery became a prayer room for our friends. We gathered in our sanctuary to
watch the IDC film and sang special songs played by Ronn, our organist. Barbara Osborne and
Ginger Kozack sang the songs. These songs reminded us about God’s amazing love for us.
Thank you for your friendship and hospitality."

Some pictures of this wonderful gathering are below.
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